
 

Brant County O.P.P. Detachment Board Report 

To: The Chair and Members of the Brant County O.P.P. Detachment Board 

From:  Spencer Pluck, Deputy Clerk 

Date: October 22, 2024 

Report #: RPT-0488-24 

Subject:  Brant County O.P.P. Detachment Board Draft Procedural By-law 

Purpose: For Information 

Recommendation 

That the attached Draft Procedural By-law for the Brant County O.P.P. Detachment Board be 
received as information, and; 

That comments of the Board be incorporated for future adoption. 

Report 

Background 

The Community Safety and Policing Act, 2019, was enacted April 1, 2024.  As per section 46 
(1) Subject to the regulations made by the Minister, if any, a police service board shall 
establish its own rules and procedures in performing its duties under this Act and the 
regulations.  Staff present a Draft Procedural By-law to govern the conduct of the Brant 
County O.P.P. Detachment Board meetings and procedures. 

Report 

The attached Draft Procedural By-law encompasses best practices for the conduct of the 
Brant County O.P.P. Detachment Boards proceedings and meetings.  The by-law outlines 
specific sections of the Community Safety and Policing Act, 2019 that legislates the 
operations of OPP Detachment Boards, and codifies conventions relied on by the previous 
Board. 

In addition, the attached Appendix “A” to the by-law is the Code of Conduct for O.P.P. 
Detachment Board Members.  This is Ontario Regulation 409/23, as amended and is 
applicable to all O.P.P. Detachment Boad members in Ontario. 

Summary and Recommendations 

This Draft Procedural By-law is presented as information and input of the Board.  Comments 
will be received and incorporated into the by-law for presentation for adoption at a future 
Board meeting. 
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Attachments 

1 – Draft Brant County O.P.P. Detachment Board Procedural By-law 24-01, Being a By-law to 
Govern the Conduct and Operations of the Board and its Members. 
2 – O. Reg. 409/23: Code of Conduct for O.P.P. Detachment Board Members 

Reviewed By 

Heather Boyd, General Manager of Corporate Services 

Copied To 

N/A 


